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Upon much prayer and reflection with the entire International Council of ICAL, I 
have appointed apostles Jan-Aage Torp and Ron Cottle to new functions. 

Apostolic Communications Facilitator 
Jan-Aage Torp of Oslo, Norway, who is the Convenor of ECAL, has been appointed as the 
Apostolic Communications Facilitator of ICAL. 
In his new expanded function, Jan-Aage Torp´s role as the ICAL Apostolic 
Communications Facilitator is primarily to express ICAL as a movement, its values and 
principles, based on Biblical imperatives and teachings, that add to the growth and 
development of the Church, the Kingdom of God, and the New Apostolic Reformation 
(NAR). 
Jan-Aage Torp will be facilitating our official communications through web, Facebook and 
Twitter. 
However, his function goes beyond the dissemination of information that is of an 
administrative nature. Most of those things will be directly posted from Mark Pfeifer, or his 
executive administrator Bryce Eldrigde, and from myself, or 
my administrative communication executive, Lynn Kishaba. 
Jan-Aage Torp will be working closely with myself, Mark Pfeifer and Ron Cottle in our 
international communications, and will facilitate the communications from Latin-America 



Facilitator Fernando Guillen and other continental and/or national convenors and 
ambassadors, as they emerge, and their members and administrative representatives. 
International Theological Facilitator 

!  
Ron Cottlw 
Ron Cottle of Columbus, Georgia, USA, has been appointed as the 
International Theological Facilitator of ICAL.  
Dr. Ron Cottle has a Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D.) in Religion from the University of 
Southern California, Los Angeles, and has extensive education in the field of theology, as 
well as Greek and Hebrew language.  
There has been much concern regarding expressions, Biblical interpretations and 
pronouncements made by some who consider themselves, and are considered by others, 
to be voices of the NAR. I would like to make a very clear statement that they may be 
voices within the apostolic movement, but not of the apostolic movement. The 
preponderance of apostolically gifted leaders within the movement holds to Biblical 
orthodoxy, and practice proper hermeneutics and exegesis of Scripture. Throughout the 
globe, apostolically gifted leaders primarily believe in a victorious church. 
I have appointed Dr. Cottle as the International Theological Facilitator of a council of 
globally representative, theologically knowledgable and gifted apostolic leaders within 
ICAL. This theological council will be appointed by he and I to be collaborators in putting 
together explanative white papers concerning theological and doctrinal positions. 
Dr. Cottle´s desire is to assemble an annual journal of a compilation of these white papers 
which will be given out to all attendees of ICAL´s annual gathering, and afterwards sold 
throughout the year. 
This may be seen as corrective to some, and it is a course correction for proper Biblical 
understanding with a Biblical worldview. You will be hearing and reading more about 
this work in the future, under Dr. Cottle´s facilitation. 


